From: Harriet Frank

To: Planning
Subject: FW: 5006262 - Fyling Hall School
Date: 16 August 2018 11:41:18

From: Building

Sent: 15 August 2018 14:18

To: Harriet Frank

Cc: Maria Calderon

Subject: RE: 5006262 - Fyling Hall School

Thanks Harriet

Given the poor condition of the wall and insensitive alterations which have been carried
out in the past we are minded to not to object to the blockwork retaining wall in this
instance as we feel the public benefits would outweigh the harm.

We would however request that a more sympathetic mortar mix is considered rather
than the NHL and cement pointing proposed. Alternative suggestions would be the use
of a hot lime mix consisting of 1:1:6 (NHL5:quick lime:sand) or alternatively a 1:1:3
(lime:pozzaline:sand) which has been used in a very exposed location elsewhere in the
NP so should be acceptable for the location and use. Attached is further advice on the
use of hot lime mixes which can be passed on to the agent/contractor. Depending on
timescales we can condition lime mortar mix to be approved, so that we can agree this
prior to rebuilding works but would allow them to start the work in the meantime.

Also, please could you request that a photographic survey is taken throughout the
dismantling of the wall as a record of its construction and this be sent to the Authority so
that we can add this to the HER record.

Thanks, Clair.

Clair Shields
Planning Policy and Conservation

North York Moors National Park Authority
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